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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

To Minister Sík, First Deputy Min. Péter, Deputy Minister Szarka, Acting

Departmental Head Széphelyi, Assistant Under-Secretary Kolozs, Chef de

Protocol Radványi, Departmental Head P. Várkonyi.

On 26 August, the Korean Ambassador in Budapest paid me a visit. The purpose of
his visit was to inform me about the speech of Comrade Kim Il Sung and tell us their
wishes concerning the UN session […].

Concerning the UN session: the Korean comrades would like one of the people's
democracies to propose a draft resolution during the discussion of the Korean
question, laying stress upon the withdrawal of American troops from South Korea.

In the draft resolution, it would be appropriate also to demand the dissolution of the
so-called "Korean Development Commission" of the UN.

The Ambassador said the Korean comrades did not press for their admission to the
UN, but if a third state proposed the admission of the Democratic People's Republic of
Korea together with South Korea, they would have no objections to it.
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